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Monroe County Health and Human Services Board
Meeting of March 3, 2020
Monroe County Justice Center Assembly Room, Sparta, Wisconsin

Board Members Present:  Chairperson David Pierce, Vice-Chairperson Mary Cook, Secretary Mary Von Ruden, Alan McCoy, Cynthia Wise, Shelly Egstad, & Dr. Emma Ledbetter

Board Members Absent (Excused):  Marlene Sund & Gregg Vinslauski
Staff Present:  Ron Hamilton & Kelly Gronau, Human Services; Sharon Nelson, Health Department; Pam Weber & Beth Brendel, Aging and Disability Resource Center
Others in Attendance:  Tina Osterberg, County Administrator
Call to Order:  Chairperson David Pierce called the meeting to order at 8:31 a.m.
Approve of Health & Human Services Board Regular Meeting Minutes for February 4, 2020 – Discussion/Action:  Upon brief review, A MOTION WAS MADE BY VICE-CHAIRPERSON MARY COOK, SECONDED BY DR. EMMA LEDBETTER, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the Health and Human Services Board meeting minutes from February 4, 2020 as presented.

Public Comment Period:  No one was present to comment at this time.
Aging and Disability Resource Center (ADRC):
ADRC Program Report – Discussion: Pam Weber introduced Beth Brendel, the newest ADRC Social worker.  Ms. Brendel resides in Viroqua and previously worked at Vernon Memorial Hospital and Vernon Manor Nursing Home before that.  

Pam Weber provided a handout highlighting specific examples of the positive impact ADRC staff have had for consumers including connecting them with services and assisting in winning appeals for social security benefits.  Mr. Hamilton also emphasized the fact that walk in consumers were very rare when the ADRC was located near Rolling Hills, but since the department has been located downtown, walk in traffic has increased significantly.
Ms. Weber reported the Senior Celebration will be held on May 14th this year.  Ms. Weber also reported interviews for the Dementia Care Specialist will be on Wednesday, 3/4/2020.  The ADRC is also working to recruit a replacement for a Nutrition Coordinator as Vicki Vieth is retiring after 33 years of service.
Monroe County Health Department:

2019 Transient Non-Community Water Onsite Report, DNR – Discussion:  Sharon Nelson shared information regarding the annual review meeting for the 2019 Transient Non-Community Water county contract.  As a reminder, this contract is between the Monroe County Health Department and the DNR to test the 52 rural systems in Monroe County that serve 25 or more people more than 60 days per year to make sure the water is safe for drinking.  All compliance sampling was completed as required the 2019 contract was implemented successfully.  The letter provided by Ms. Nelson also indicated the Monroe County Health Department staff is a pleasure to work with and reported staff are professional, personable, responsive to requests, timely, and efficient.
Notice of Budgetary Adjustment, Public Health, First UMC United Piecemankers – Discussion/Action:  Ms. Nelson presented a Notice of Budgetary Adjustment for a $300 donation from First UMC United Piecemankers which will be used for the Health Department crib program.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY ALAN MCCOY, SECONDED BY CYNDI WISE, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the budgetary adjustment as presented.
January 2020 Program Report – Discussion:  Sharon Nelson provided a handout of the monthly program report for January 2020.  Ms. Nelson reported a total of 145 communicable diseases for the month of January, with Influenza A and B accounting for most.  Ms. Nelson reports as of yesterday (3/2/2020) there were a total of 76 confirmed cases of Influenza A with 7 hospitalizations in Monroe County, and 193 confirmed cases of Influenza B with 7 hospitalizations.  Influenza is anticipated to peak in roughly 3 weeks.  60 Radon kids were distributed in the month of January, which is Radon Awareness Month.
2020 YTD Fiscal Report – Discussion:  Ms. Nelson shared the fiscal report for February 2020.  The Health Department has received $519,705.07 (62.02%) of revenue so far in 2020, and expended $132,709.61 (15.84%) of the 2020 budget through the end of February.  

2019 Year End Fiscal Report – Discussion:  Ms. Nelson presented the 2019 year end fiscal report, showing receipt of $900,783.89 (99.95%) and expenses totaling $853,998.03 (94.76%) across the entire department.  Ms. Nelson also provided the break down for each program (Public Health, WIC, and Loan Closet).
Monroe County Department of Human Services: 
Request to Establish 2020 Purchase of Service Contracts – Discussion/Action:  Ron Hamilton presented a request to establish 2020 contracts for La Crosse County, Forward Home for Boys, Chileda, and Family & Children’s Center Inc.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY DR. EMMA LEDBETTER, SECONDED BY SECRETARY MARY VON RUDEN, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the Purchase of Service Contracts as presented.
Request for Credit Card Approvals – Discussion/Action: Ron Hamilton presented a request for credit card approvals for Ashley Stark, the crisis social worker who will be starting in March, as well as Angela Gray, who will need a limit increase due to her new position as a CLTS social worker.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY ALAN MCCOY, SECONDED BY CYNDI WISE, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the credit card requests as presented.  This request will be forwarded to the Finance Committee for review and action.
Human Services Program and Fiscal Reports/Updates:
Program Area Staff Updates/Reports – Discussion:  Mr. Hamilton reported the resignation of the Clinical Administrator and indicated staff have met to pinpoint the needs of the outpatient clinic programs and cover duties until a replacement is identified.  Mr. Hamilton reports the Community Support Program (CSP) has been running for 2 months now and seems to be proceeding smoothly.  Current vacancies for a CCS social worker as well as an Economic Support worker were reported by Mr. Hamilton.  He indicated Human Services supervisory staff will be hosting an annual Staff Appreciation Breakfast on March 25th to recognize the hard work of all staff as well as presenting years of service awards.  March is National Social Work Month.  Mr. Hamilton reported there has still been no resolution to finding suitable housing for the 980 Sex Offender and indicated another meeting will take place on Monday, March 9th.
Financial Report – January 2020 - Discussion:  Ron Hamilton informed Board members there would be no January 2020 financial report at today’s meeting, but would be included in the meeting for April, along with the year end financial report for 2019.

Date/Location of Next Meeting – Discussion/Action:  Board members present agreed to keep the next regular monthly meeting of the Health and Human Services Board as previously scheduled on Tuesday, April 7, 2020 at 8:30 a.m.  This meeting will be held at the Justice Center Assembly Room in Sparta. Agenda items noted for inclusion for the April meeting at this time were the regular reports and program updates.

Adjournment – Discussion/Action:  With no further topics for discussion in this meeting, A MOTION WAS MADE BY SECRETARY MARY VON RUDEN, SECONDED BY CHAIRPERSON DAVID PIERCE, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:47 a.m. 






Respectfully Submitted,







Kelly J. Gronau






Administrative Services Coordinator
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